JANUARY 27 2004 RC MEETING MINUTES

Meeting called to order by Frank Blain. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 

TREASURERS REPORT

As of the start of January 04 we had a balance of $2478.54. During the month of January there were expenditures for the monthly lease on the field, the rest room and postage. During the meeting some dues were paid. It was not possible to have an accurate accounting of the funds in the club treasury the night of the meeting. It was asked what the funds were for the field assessment itself were. Those will be possibly stated at the next meeting. 

NO NEW MEMBERS.

OLD BUSINESS.

1.  The sign for the new field isn’t complete yet. It should be soon. Roger Dahl is making the sign. 

2.  The new apps for joining the club have been made.

3.  The field was rolled. It will be rolled again this spring.

4.  We will seed the field this spring.

5.  Frank is trying to get a golf course type of reel mower for the field.

6.  Frank has some indoor/outdoor carpeting which can be put down next to the tables to reduce slipping on the ground. This is a temporary measure. 

 NEW BUSINESS.

1.  A member that joined last fall resigned from the club before the meeting. He said he didn’t feel 

       welcome and didn’t receive much help. Frank suggested we have name tags worn at the field. Carl 

       will make the name tags. Frank also asked that we try to remember to extend a hand of friendship 

       and help to anyone at the field.

2.  Gary Mcllelan offered to run a sportsman aerobatics contest. He will obtain sanctioning and a date for 

       this event. He also mentioned there would be a judging class in the Portland area March 27th. 

3.  Mark Stafford will head up a fun fly sometime in August. 

4.  Carl will head up a big bird contest. He will obtain sanctioning and set a date. 

5.  AMA hasn’t sent out the rechartering materials yet. They said they were slow this year. 

6.  We need more gravel for the parking lot. Will add it when the ground dries out. 

7.  There are cigarettes being thrown on the ground. It was pointed out that there are buckets for this purpose and people were asked to please utilize the buckets for cigarette butts. 

8.  We do not have garbage cans at the field. People were reminded to please take their garbage out with them.

9.  A shed will be built behind the club house. Dan Thomas is heading this up. 

10.  The field building will be raised approximately  one foot to help keep it dry.

11.  Doug McWha will buy a tarp to cover the lawnmower. 

12.  Mark Stafford gave a report of last years club expenditures and income.

13.  Mark will also call the AMA to obtain an information packet for anyone interested in the hobby. 

14.  The frequency clip numbers are separating from the wood they are glued onto. There will be some epoxy in the club building to glue the numbers on. Members are asked to glue their own numbers on as needed. 

SHOW AND TELL.

1.  Mark Stafford brought a .40 SIZE Dago Red Mustang arf by World Models. He purchased it on E-Bay. 

